
LECS SAC Meeting MINUTES 
September 10, 2019   
 

Agenda:  
Convene 
Approval of Minutes 
Directors Report 
Committee Reports 
Old business 
New Business  
 
Members Present:​ Sharon Morell, DeVonna Craner, Cate Goodsell, Jillian Friedman, Nicole 
Thompson,  
Members Absent: ​Luanne Schendel, Amy Halstead 
 
Minutes Recorded by Nicole Thompson  
 
Meeting called to order at 5:12 pm 
 
SAC minutes approved from 05/14/19.  
 
Directors Report, reported by Sharon Morell on behalf of Luanne Schendel: ​Foundation 
account balance: $78,539.00. It was a difficult summer for Sharon and Maria with Skyward 
training/ software migration/transition and late enrollments. The LECS staff has new personnel 
(PE, Kinder, CL2 ELA, and a learning specialist). All new staff are strong and adapting well. The 
school grade is an “A” again this year for the 18th consecutive year and LECS was named 
“School of Excellence” again. Current enrollment: 69-CL1, 59- CL2, 85-CL3. LECS has 
contracted with a security company to provide security in LECS from 730-330 M-F. LECS also 
participating in mental health services through OCPS. Counselors will be on campus more 
frequently and have team building activities scheduled for next week.  
 

Fundraising, reported by Sharon: 
Kelly Santurri will not be in charge of the Red Soiree/ silent auction. SAC does not have a 
fundraising chair. Discussion about the number of new parents and how to reach those parents 
to make them aware that they receive volunteer hours for participation. Sharon to send out 
emails to parents to encourage participation.  
 

Facilities, presented by Sharon: ​Over the summer, bullet-resistant film was installed on 
first-floor glass windows and doors. The building had new wiring installed and new internet ports 
and wiring, which took about 3 weeks over the summer.  
 

Curriculum, presented by Cate/ Jillian: ​Nothing new to report. Nicole and Jillian to present to 
the LECS staff regarding gradeless/narrative/assessments particularly to the new staff.  



 
 

After-school, presented by Sharon on behalf of Amy Halstead: 
All after school clubs were supposed to start the week of Labor Day, but due to Hurricane 
Dorian, all clubs were pushed back to this week.  
 
Old Business:  
LECS website SAC upcoming dates to be uploaded to the website  
 
Sharon sent out an email in May looking for new SAC members, received no responses 
 
School Effectiveness survey discussion of building and grounds. PTSA has allocated funds for 
beautification.  
 

New Business: ​Nothing new to report.  
 
 

Meeting adjourned at DeVonna by 6:08 pm.  
 


